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March 4, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Joint Crafts Council (Construction Crafts) Collective Bargaining Agreement, two Memoranda of Agreement and one Memorandum of Understanding for the period of January 1, 2009, through January 31, 2010.  This Collective Bargaining Agreement covers approximately 550 employees in the Departments of Adult and Juvenile Detention, Executive Services (Facilities Management Division and Elections and Operations), Natural Resources and Parks (Parks and Solid Waste Divisions), Public Health (Environmental Health and Administration Divisions), Transportation (Roads, Airport and Fleet Services Divisions), and Community and Human Services (Mental Health, Chemical Abuse and Dependency Services Division).

This is an agreement between the county and the ten labor organizations in the Joint Crafts Council (JCC).  It consists of a master contract that covers all JCC members, plus 14 Appendices negotiated separately with each union.  Each Appendix includes special provisions applicable only to one bargaining unit, as well as the job titles and pay ranges covered by each Appendix.
Many occupational groups in more than 50 classifications are covered by this agreement, in the skilled trades or support to skilled trades.  Their work is essential to the safety and security of the county’s physical facilities, and of the workers and citizens who use its buildings, roads, parks, vehicles and equipment.
The new agreement extends all the terms and conditions of the previous agreement for a period of 13 months.  It allows the employees to receive the standard cost of living increases for 2009 and 2010, and the parties agree to initiate negotiations early in 2009 and make every effort to achieve a successor contract before the extension agreement expires.

The wage settlement for 2009 retains all the existing pay ranges, and applies the standard 4.88% cost of living increase.  The cost-of-living increase for 2010 follows the standard county settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.  Those increases are based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Unions.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Jim Johnson, Acting Labor Relations Manager, at

206-296-8556 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, Executive Office


James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

Services (DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES


James J. Johnson, Acting Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES

